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June 1, 2022 OPCC File No. 2022-21233 
 

 
His Worship Mayor Doug McCallum 
Chair, Surrey Police Board 
13450 104 Ave 
Surrey, BC V3T 1V8 
 
Dear Mayor McCallum, 
 
Re: Service or Policy Complaint of anonymous complainant (“A Surrey resident”) 
  
On April 26, 2022, the Office of the Police Complaint Commissioner received a copy of the 
Board’s concluding correspondence to an anonymous complainant (“A Surrey resident”), 
attaching a copy of Deputy Chief Constable Jennifer Hyland’s report that recommended 
concluding the above-noted Service or Policy file. The report outlined the reasons for  
concluding this matter in consideration of the Surrey Police Department’s current policies 
regarding uniforms and dress standards. 
 
Having had the opportunity to examine the Board’s decision, this office is satisfied with the 
outcome and will not be making any recommendations for further investigation, study, courses 
of action or changes to service or policy respecting this particular matter. Accordingly, our file 
will now be closed.  
 
 
 
 
 
Eric Chown 
Investigative Analyst 
 
cc: Anonymous complainant (“A Surrey resident”) 
 Chief Constable Norm Lipinski, Surrey Police Department 
 Deputy Chief Constable Jennifer Hyland, Surrey Police Department 
  
 


